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                  December 2013 
Dear Friends and Alumnae of Resurrection, 

As we experience the beautiful seasons of Advent and Christmas we wish each of you the warmth of God’s love and the tender 
presence of His Son, Jesus in your daily life. 

We are nearing the halfway mark of the 2013-14 school year, and what an exciting year it is proving to be! Our young women at 
Resurrection have had several wonderful experiences and opportunities to develop their leadership skills. In November, 31 students,
representing each class, participated in the Leadership Quest Training Weekend offered at the YMCA Camp MacLean in 
Burlington, Wisconsin.  The purpose of this camp experience is to help high school students increase self-esteem, learn new skills, 
and have fun while learning to be leaders. The camp provides activities that help them learn more about cooperation, teamwork, 
collaboration and communication and gives them opportunities to practice these skills.  We are also very proud to tell you that 
we have offered students the opportunity to learn and practice leadership skills by inviting select students to serve on committees 
that are working to implement goals set forth in the Three-Year Strategic Plan and a committee that is working on updating the 

gives the students an excellent opportunity to expand their understanding of teamwork and collaboration, watch adults practice 
these skills and be part of a team that successfully achieves goals. 

On June 15, 2013 I began my service to Resurrection College Prep High School as Interim President and I have been deeply 
impressed with the wonderful things happening at the school.   On October 1, 2013, the Sisters of Resurrection, as the sponsoring 
congregation of Resurrection College Prep, announced my appointment as President of Resurrection College Prep and I am 
honored to continue in this important ministry.  A search is currently underway for a Principal and we are grateful to Interim 

I am pleased to report that work continues to move ahead on the implementation of the school’s Three-Year Strategic Plan. There 
are ten implementation committees and we are pleased that there are alumnae representatives serving on every committee.  In fact 
alumnae make up 28% of the total membership on the implementation committees.  To date the committees have completed 30% 
of their work on the implementation of the plan, and within just a four month period.   

Plans are underway for a truly fabulous Res Fest scheduled for February 15, 2014.  This year’s event is featuring the music of 
“The Mix” and I hope to see you there!  Finally, we are very excited to report that the committee responsible for the updating of 

February.  So, keep a watchful eye on the Resurrection College Prep High School website for the unveiling of the logo sometime 
early in 2014. 
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Scholarships Awarded

Scholarships help Resurrection students and their families manage the cost of a single-gender, Catholic education. Without 
scholarship support, many students would not be able to attend Resurrection College Prep High School.  Creating a named 
scholarship is one way donors can assist students and leave a legacy to Resurrection. It is also a meaningful way to honor a friend, 
family member, or a respected teacher.  

Over $150,000 in scholarships has been awarded to current Resurrection students during the current school year.  Congratulations 
to the following students and their families and thank you to our generous scholarship donors. 

Aurelia Smigielska Wright Scholarship - Melanie Kanakis ’16 
Blessed Celine and Mother Hedwig Scholarship - Meegan Early ’14, Nicole Firlej ’14 and Allison Schoenbeck ’16
Burchard Scholarship - Samantha Cid ’14 
Charlotte Lennon Scholarship - Christina Breen ’16 
Christine Olender Scholarship - Nicole Firlej ’14 and Victoria Mazur ’16
Dr. Carrie Jaworski Leadership Scholarship - Alexandria Ippolito ’16
Dr. Chris Kelly Leadership Scholarship - Jennifer Boehm  ’14
Elaine Zold Koepke Scholarship - Paula Camila Rodriguez ’16
Eugenia Norlock Scholarship - Catherine Mazur ’14 
Families with Special Needs Scholarship - Briana McElroy ’15 
Florence and Johanna Scholarship - Sarah Astudillo ’16, Idalis Huerta ’15 and 
Alani Vargas ’14 
Heart of Chicago Scholarship - Alzahrra Almajid ’16, Rebecca Borghi ’14, 
Shannon Clark ’14, Mary Ann Creighton ’16, Paige Gasca ’16,  
Meghan Pennino ’17 and Jenna Wade ’15
Jessica Martin Scholarship - Kayla Albanese ’14 and Julia Martin ’14
Little Theatre Scholarship - Emily Schroeder ’15
Marie Costello Scholarship - Kathryn Moro ’14
Mary Guerrieri Bertolini Scholarship - Amanda Smigla ’16, Jessica Tarapacz ’16
Matys and Rakoczy Scholarship - Cristina Gamboa  ’16
Nediljka Lisnic Scholarship - Semina Avdic ’15 
Nicole Brunke Scholarship - Marya Kanakis ’14 
Pay It Forward Scholarship - Courtney Zakrzewski ’17 and Cailey McIntyre ’17
Pay It Forward Special Award - Alana Fligelman ’16 and Maureen Gillespie ’16 
Sr. Mary Monica Hope Scholarship - Catherine Abel ’16, Emily Boehm ’16, Isabella Crum ’16, 
Jazlyn Flores ’16, Rebecca Gold ’17, Olivia Kania ’16, Erin Kennedy ’14, Dawn Laveau ’16, 
Ciara McAleer ’17, Annie McAleer ’15, Karly McMorrow ’15, Kelly McMorrow ’15, Vianka 
Moreno ’16, Melanie Persangi ’17, Paula Camila Rodriguez  ’16, Allison Schoenbeck ’16, 
Caroline Skrzecz ’17 and Samantha Valentini ’15
Sr. Stephanie Corporate Board Scholarship - Jenna Ortiz ’17
Susan Fyda Scholarship - Grace Torres ’16
Weber Alumni Scholarship - Madeline Dineen ’14, Molly Grasz ’15, Sabrina Jaroch ’16, Mary Jo 
McManamon ’17, Lauren Piszkiewicz ’14, Lacey Schultz ’15, Hannah Witczak  ’14 and Sydney 
Zabielski ’14
Gerald and Mary Fahey Scholarship - Carly Parker ’17 and Adrianne Bortis ’15
Knudsen Family Band Scholarship - Alyssa Walsh ’17 
Mark Teach Scholarship - Melanie Kanakis ’16 
Tony Mazzulla Scholarship - Suzanne Claeys ’14 
Danielle Pisterzi Scholarship - Kelly Kohl ’15 and Hannah Witczak ’14 
Parents Club Scholarship - Sarah Deiban ’17
John P and Margaret M Loftus Scholarship - Meegan Early ’14 and Semina Avdic ’15
Irish Fellowship Educational and Cultural Foundation Scholarship - Gabriella Burke ’17, 
Bridget Byrne ’17, Caitlin Flaherty ’17, Ciara McAleer ’17 and Alexis Angelilli ’17
Men’s Club Scholarship - Gabriella Burke ’17 and Lacey Schultz ’15  
Francis Slowick Scholarship - Maya Bouler ’16 and Olivia Karenas ’15

Kelly Kohl ’15 and Hannah Witczak ’14 were 
awarded scholarships in memory of Resurrection 
alumna Danielle Pisterzi ’09. The scholarships 
were presented by Danielle’s sister Nicole
Pisterzi ’05 and 

Marya Kanakis ’14 was 
presented with the Nicole
Brunke ’89 Scholarship

Annual scholarships can be established with an outright gift of $1,000 or more. An annual commitment of $1,000 or more a year 

may also contribute to an existing scholarship as a means of supporting scholarships at Resurrection. Simply earmark your 
contribution for the Sr. Mary Monica Hope Scholarship fund or select an existing scholarship from among the current list of 
scholarships.
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Page TitleAlumnae Updates

Mary Ann Dzidzic 
Ancona ’56 invites Resurrection alumnae 
from her class to spend a week in her 
beautiful home in Montello, Wisconsin.  

talking, laughing, boating, swimming, 

playing games and participating in Mass 
at St. John the Baptist in Pinceton. The
seven friends are pictured above. 

The friends credit their years at 
Resurrection for preparing them for 
life’s challenges and for their friendship 

seven years.  Pat Hamill wrote that “A 
strong foundation in Roman Catholicism 
kept us active in our religion.  The 
Sisters of the Resurrection (Jerome, 
Ancilla, Marie Claire, Beatrice, Eustella, 
Gabriel, Consolata, Margarite, Lydia 
Mary and Celine) and the lay faculty 
(Ms. Vallo, Ms. Vettes and Ms. Nemzick) 
are rembered with gratitude for the life 
lessons they taught us.  Each month we 
gather at an area restaurant to keep the 
spirit of Resurrection alive in us, and to 
nurture our lifelong friendships.  Thank 
you Resurrection High School.  We 
gratefully remember our roots.”

’58 Rosemarie Maas Courtney was 
inducted into the Girl Scouts of Greater 
Chicago and Northwest Indiana Hall 
of Fame in April 2013 for her 55 years 
of dedicated service to the Girl Scouts.
She currently serves as the Curator of 
archives.

’71 Dolores Ann Nabasny Lizak
welcomed her second grandchild, 
Margaux, who joins big brother Oliver, 
2.  Dolores Ann retired in March 2012 
and loves spending time in Connecticut 
with her grandchildren. 

’72 Barbara Gembala Nakanishi and 
her husband Joe traveled to Italy in 
October. They spent two weeks touring 
Vatican City, Rome, Venice and Florence.

In addition to visiting the impressive 
regular tourists destinations, they also 
had the opportunity to make two special 
visits.  In Rome, Barbara and Joe visited 
the “generale” - the world headquarters 
- of the Sisters of the Resurrection!
There, Mother Teresa Maria, the Superior 
General, and Sister Cleofe gave them a 
warm welcome.  The Sisters’ museum 
contains precious items including the 
“profession crosses” of Blessed Celine 

Order, and her daughter, Mother Hedwig 

Sisters when they took their perpetual 
vows - and are the same as those worn by 
the Sisters who teach at Resurrection.   

The Sisters have a beautiful garden 
complete with orange and lemon trees 
and the Sisters’ chapel was in the process 
of being renovated.

Also while in Rome, Joe and Barbara 
visited the world headquarters of the 
Congregation of the Resurrection priests. 
There they received another warm 

meal of the day - with Reverend James 
Gibson.  Barbara’s dear uncle, the late 
Reverend Stanislaus Gembala was a C.R. 
priest.  The Fathers also have a wonderful 
museum and a beautiful chapel.

Due to an already ambitious travel 
schedule, Joe and Barbara did not have 
the opportunity to visit with Constance
Chiapetta Iaconetti ’72 who lives in 

Since Connie lives on another continent 
and so is unable to join “the pearls” of 

together, she is an honorary “pearl.”

Marie Davidiak 
Druktainis ’72 became the newest 

of pearls.” Marie joined Brigitte Geier 
Khoury ’72, Barbara Gembala 
Nakanishi ’72 and Marian Prybil Rippy 
’72 for lunch at La Grolla in Saint Paul, 
Minnesota.  Marie, Brigitte and Marian 
hadn’t seen each other in 41 years!

Saint Paul Cathedral where Marian is a 
parishioner.  Marian lives in Woodbury, 

Brigitte lives in West Saint Paul and 
Marie drove up from Rochester.  Barbara, 
the founder and “clasp” of the “pearls,” 
lives in Chicagoland. For information 

contact
Barbara at barbaranakanishi@aol.com. 

’86 Cheryl Klish Kalkirtz is the newly 
appointed Director of Special Education 
for Concept Schools Charter Network, a 
midwest charter management company, 

She received a B.A. in Education from 
Northeastern Illinois University in 1990 
and an M.Ed. in Educational Leadership/
Administration from DePaul University 
in 2005.  Cheryl is proud of her daughter,
Rachel Kalkirtz ’12 who is studying 
Early Child Special Education at 
Dominican University and her son Tim, 
a senior at St. Patrick High School who 
also plans to pursue a career in Education 
as a Social Studies teacher.

’93 Agnieszka Kowalska Debicki is an 
attorney in private practice who recently 
moved her law practice, Debicki Law 
Group LTD, to Mount Prospect. She has 
an 8 year old son named Roman. 

’93 Tammy Foley Hinderliter is the 
mother of four children, Miranda, 19, 
Christopher, 15, Bridgette, 14, and 
Michael, 10. Tammy married Allan 
Hinderliter in June 2013.

Pat Hamill ’56, Marion
O’Connell ’56, Joan Wiederhold Graf ’56,
Roberta Laz Pettinger ’56, Pat Pociask 
Kresin ’56, Pat Wall Palmer ’56 and Mary
Ann Mack Kurpiewski ’56 together at Mass.

Saint Paul 
Cathedral in Minnesota. 
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Alumnae Updates

’93 Margaret McDowell Smith has 
lived on Chicago's Northwest side with 
husband Christian Smith since 2009. 
She and her husband welcomed a son 
in August 2012. Margaret is currently 
working for Blue Cross and Blue Shield 

manager.

’93 Amy Smith has lived in Minneapolis 
for the past 14 years with her husband 
Don and children Colin, 9, and Caroline, 

Ms. Maluchnik & Ms. Bernardin!).  Now 
Amy works as a college consultant and 
ACT/SAT tutor.   Visit her company 
website at www.mycollegesphere.
com.  Amy is also  a member of the 
Independent Educational Consultants 

high school students make intentional, 
well-informed choices about college.

’93 Kirsten Cascino Lavin works at 
Advocate Lutheran General Hospital 

America Chicago Marathon. 

’97 Katie McGrath Guinane and 
husband Billy welcomed John William 
"Jack" in March 2013.  He joins big 

Jimmy, 2.

’97  Marlena Madry Zieman married 
Robert M. Zieman in July 2013.

’98 Libby Colon Pawlick and husband 

in April 2013.  Libby works as Regional 

Sr. Marketing Manager for WOW! 
internet, cable and phone provider.

’09 Christina “Tina” Cisarik graduated
cum laude from Dominican University 
in May 2013, and since then has 
been focusing on serving her national 
community in numerous ways.  After 

on four Native American reservations 
in South Dakota and Montana, Tina left 
for New York City in August to pursue 
a year as an AmeriCorps Member of 
Dominican Volunteers USA in the Bronx.  
Tina is currently completing her year 
of service as an Activities Coordinator 
at Siena House, a transitional shelter 
for pregnant women and women with 
children under the age of three.

’00 Amanda Manchester graduated 
in 2004 from Northeastern Illinois 
University with a major in Criminal 
Justice and a minor in Sociology. 
Amanda is currently employed with 

sworn Deputy Sheriff in the Highway 
Patrol Division. Her district includes 
unincorporated areas of Waukegan, Zion, 
Wadsworth, Beach Park and Gurnee.  

as an Evidence Technician, taking 
continuing education on Narcotics, Gang 
Relations and earning a Breath Operator 

’01 Lauren Bakula Seyller and husband

Matthew in May 2013. Proud grand-
mother is Carol Adamski Bakula ’71 and
excited aunts are Linda Herbert Lang ’70
and Kathy Adamski Sobarnia ’68.

’03 Nicole Ott Walker welcomed her 

March 2013.  Nicole works as a chemist 
for Honeywell. 

’07 Daphne Kozlowski graduated
magna cum laude from Northeastern 
Illinois University in 2012 with a B.A. in 
Political Science focusing on Campaign 
Management and Public Policy. While 
at NEIU she became a member of Theta 
Chi Omega National Multicultural 
Sorority and held the position of 
president and other executive board 
positions on the United Greek Council. 
She also coached three high school 
Poetry Slam teams, logged thousands of 
hours of service with Theta Chi Omega, 
fundraised over $20,000 for The Alliance 
for Lupus Research and was given the 
Legacy Award in 2012 for leaving a 
permanent impact on the Northeastern 
Illinois University community.  In 2013 

Daphne is now Assistant Director of 
Dining at Luther Village in Arlington 
Heights. In April 2013, she became 
engaged to Gustavo Quinones. They are 
planning a small wedding.

’11 Alyssa Romeo was awarded an 
Engineering Education Incentive Award 

from the Chicago Engineer Foundation 
of the Union League of Chicago.

’11 Sara Sedivy was awarded an 
Engineering Education Incentive Award 

from the Chicago Engineer Foundation 
of the Union League of Chicago.

th Reunion on November 23, 2013  
at Resurrection

Class of 2003 10th

at Resurrection
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Therese Lata Harrold - Educator, Actor/Director, Writer
Class of 1965
Therese Lata Harrold is an accomplished educator who retired in 2010 after a thirty-four year 
teaching career.  She holds a B.A. from DePaul University in Secondary Education and an M.A. 
from Loyola University in Secondary Education and Religious Studies.  Therese taught Theology, 
English and Speech at Good Counsel and Lourdes High Schools and taught English, Speech 
and Drama at Hinsdale South and Naperville North High Schools.   She spent twenty-one years 
teaching at Naperville North, where she was also the Drama Director.   

Therese’s passion for drama includes her own work as a playwright.  She is currently working on 
a play about three estranged siblings who are forced to deal with each other in a dramatic comedy 
entitled “Heirs.” A staged reading of the play took place on October 19, 2013 at the Premiere 
Theatre in Aurora. 

Q - What differences do you see between students today and during your days as a student?  What has remained the same?
A -  Heartfelt respect, honor and sacredness were more prevalent at least in the people I associated with in high school.  But the 

Q - How do you feel Resurrection helped you prepare for life?  
A - I felt the discipline, seriousness of purpose, high standards and expectations, the spirit of optimism -- truly the hope of the 

in my character and was integrated into my response to the challenges of employment and my personal life, i.e. marriage, family,
friendships.

Q - How do you think attending Resurrection impacted your goals and accomplishments?

faith) one cannot grow and develop.   If any one of these are missing, strength will wain, the worse: stagnation, loss of purpose or 
direction, waste and emptiness.  

Q - What is your favorite memory from Resurrection?
A -  People who impressed me so much so that they remain in my heart to this very day, an inspiration or pure joy -- faculty 
and classmates alike.  Foremost when I think back I think of my teachers - Sr. Mary Jerome, Sr. Lucille, Sr. Charles Louise, Sr. 

Q - How do you spend your free time?  What are your hobbies and interests?
A -  Growing and developing - exercise, piano, reading, traveling, writing, acting, teaching younger children, spending quality 
time with my great niece and nephews, volunteering to help both Resurrection and DePaul University.  I work to help my alma 
maters continue their work, which so wonderfully affected mine.

Q - Do you have anything that you are passionate about that you want to share?
A - Truly living in all aspects of life, i.e. personally, socially, “familially” - involving oneself - contributing to solutions with a 
sensitivity to how one’s behavior could be part of the problem’s in  life - great or small.  Taking personal responsibility! Being 
grateful - ups, downs and in-betweens that makes one’s life grow and develop.

Q - What advice do you have for current Resurrection students?

fear, disappointments, etc) comes Resurrection!  The Resurrection shows us the miracle that change is possible - new perspective, 

ResStories
media. Alumnae - are you interested in being featured, writing about a successful classmate or telling your Resurrection story? 
Storytelling reveals our commonalities and differences as women of Resurrection so that we can stay connected.   
Please contact Kathleen Heneghan at kheneghan@reshs.org or 773.775.6616 Ext 125 for information about contributing.



- Bandit to Duhawk

Megan Cunningham - Athlete, Student, Friend
Class of 2013

Megan Cunningham is a freshman at Loras College in Dubuque, Iowa.   

While at Resurrection she participated in a wide range of athletics.  Megan was a member of 
the Res Bandits Volleyball team and Softball team as a freshman, Cross Country team member 
during her sophomore, junior and senior years and joined the Bandits Lacrosse team during her 
senior year.  

Megan found herself well prepared for college and credits her Resurrection education for her 

Q - How did you make the decision to attend Loras College?
A - Loras College was always my number one choice. As soon as I visited the beautiful campus at Loras, I immediately knew 
that it was the school for me. I got the feeling, just like the one I had when I was in eighth grade looking at Resurrection, that it 

Q - How are you making the transition to college?
A - I love it here! I feel comfortable and safe on campus, I really enjoy all my classes and my professors. I also think I am 
having such an easy transition to college because I already knew my roommate and did not have to go through the process of 

new friend. When I received my housing agreement I was shocked to see my fellow Res classmate and one of my best friends,  

and expanding our group of friends here at Loras.

Q - How do you feel Resurrection helped you prepare for college? 
A - Resurrection helped prepare me for college in many ways both academically and socially. One thing that Res truly has 

thing for me is how I am able to sit in my classes and keep my focus. Everyone else is used to only having shorter classes, but 
because of the block scheduling at Res I was used to longer classes. Res also has helped me with my time management skills 
when it comes to homework. I am already used to not having the same classes every day and I know I need to stay ahead on my 
homework and do it the day it gets assigned. 

Q - How do you think attending an all-girls school impacted your college and life goals?
A - Attending an all-girls school has had a huge impact on me. Most girls as college freshman stress over what the new boys 
they are meeting in all their classes might be thinking of them. Res gave me the ability to focus on my education, and not boys 
because my education is what really matters. Also attending an all-girls school has impacted my participation in my classes. I 
notice that a lot of girls sit in class and do not participate and let the boys take charge in class, but I am not afraid to participate. 

impacted my life. I will always remember that at Res I learned that I can make a difference in the world, and I need to go make a 
difference in the world. I can do anything I want to do because I am a strong, educated woman. 

Q - What is your favorite Res memory?
A – It is really hard to narrow down one memory. I had so much fun in classes laughing with my teachers and fellow classmates. 
I have great memories with my sports teams over the four years, especially cross country and lacrosse. And all of the pep rallies I 
attended at Res were always so much fun. I think though, my favorite memory from Res would be the last day of classes my senior
year. I will always remember taking over the cafeteria with my classmates. Instead of leaving and going to class, we began dancing 
and singing. It was a great way to end our senior year and our time at Resurrection. 

Q - What advice do you have for current freshmen at Resurrection?
A - Enjoy and absorb every single moment at Res! It may seem funny to do that and maybe you think you will never miss Res 
once  you graduate, but I promise you, that you will. You will miss the teachers, the staff, the skirts, the smell of french fries, Res 
cookies, and of course the famous Res hairstyle - the “Res bun.”  And on the academic side I strongly advise freshmen to take all 
four years seriously. You need to work to your full potential every day!
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Page TitleAlumnae News 

Alumnae Class Captain Program

Do you want to keep in touch with your former classmates?

classmates, acquiring class notes, or assisting with alumnae 
events? If you answered “yes” to these questions then the 
Class Captain Program is for you.

What does a Class Captain do?
- She acts as a key point person for her classmates, helping 

- She shares latest school news with fellow classmates, signs 

- She works with her class to encourage alumnae engagement 

- She gathers contact information updates for the class list 
and encourages classmates to share their personal milestones 
with the school for the Alumnae Updates page of the 
Resonance.

Class Captain Program Details
The Class Captain program is a 1 year commitment.  There 
will be 1-5 captains per class depending on the number of 
students in the graduating class and interest.  Class Captains 
are asked to commit 2 hours per month to the program.
Communication templates, guidelines and support will be 

Interested in being a Class Captain?

amartorano@reshs.org.

Upcoming Reunions
Are you interested in coordinating a reunion for your class? 
Reunions can be held at Resurrection or at a location of your 
choosing.  We can help with invitations and planning of your 
reunion.

60 Year Reunion - Class of 1954
55 Year Reunion - Class of 1959 
50 Year Reunion - Class of 1964
45 Year Reunion - Class of 1969 
40 Year Reunion - Class of 1974
35 Year Reunion - Class of 1979
30 Year Reunion - Class of 1984
25 Year Reunion - Class of 1989
20 Year Reunion - Class of 1994
15 Year Reunion - Class of 1999
10 Year Reunion - Class of 2004
  5 Year Reunion - Class of 2009

amartorano@reshs.org to begin planning a reunion!

Follow Resurrection College Prep High School on Facebook, 
Twitter and LinkedIn.

Alumnae Volleyball & Basketball Games
Plans are being made for upcoming alumnae  

volleyball and basketball games on  
Saturday, February 22, 2014  
& Saturday, March 22, 2014.

Please contact Alisa Martorano at amartorano@reshs.org or 

Class of 2008 5th Reunion on
November 9, 2013 at Emerald Isle

Mentorship Opportunity
Starting in January 2014 Sister Donna Marie Wolowicki 
will be offering the senior students a series of eight seminar 
sessions to help them prepare personal resumes and tailor 

and experience a mock interview.  Alumnae with experience 
in conducting job interviews and availability during lunch 
hours are wanted to provide a mock interview experience 
for each student.  Please call Meg Golembiewski at 

reshs.org for more information.

Alumnae Career Day
Alumnae are invited to participate in our annual Alumnae
Career Day on Friday, January 31, 2014. Join us to share 
information about your career with current Resurrection 

Ext 142 or amartorano@reshs.org for more information.
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Upcoming Events 

Sunday, March 2, 2014
11:00 am Mass in the Resurrection Chapel

12:00 pm Wall of Honor Awards & Reception

All are welcome to attend.
Please RSVP to amartorano@reshs.org or 773.775.6616 Ext 142  

by Wednesday, February 26, 2014 to ensure adequate seating and refreshments. 

Blessed Celine Awards
The Blessed Celine Award recognizes Resurrection Alumnae 
who exemplify the life values of Blessed Celine, the foundress 
of the Sisters of the Resurrection. The recipients are 

Celine, work toward the advancement of women in society 
and act as positive Christian role models for young women. 

Athletic Hall of Fame Inductees
The Athletic Hall of Fame Award recognizes individuals from 
the Resurrection Athletic community who have participated 
in sports or contributed to the Resurrection College Prep High 
School Athletic Program. Athletes inducted into the Hall of 
Fame have demonstrated outstanding athletic accomplishments, 
leadership or contributions.

Resurrection College Prep High School  
Wall of Honor Inductions

Spring 2014 Adult Enrichment Course

“A Nations Journey” 
The Civil War Part II- from Vicksburg to Lincoln to the 21st Century 

Tuesdays from 6:30 - 8:30 pm
on February 25, March 11,  

March 25 & April 8 

The cost is $50 - to register for the course,  
please contact Alisa Martorano at 773.775.6616  

Ext 142 or amartorano@reshs.org.

Join the Spring Adult Education class with Resurrection faculty member Mr. Mike Longo.  The class will begin 

need not
use the book Battle Cry of Freedom Gods and Generals and Last 
Full Measure

The weekend trip will be rescheduled for late June 2014.  Mr. Mike Longo will be 
the guide for this trip and you may c
or jmo6835@aol.com
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The Resurrection College Prep High School Student Council 

diagnosis and treatment at Presence Resurrection Medical Center.
Students conducted a “penny war” in which each level collected 
coins in a good natured competition to collect funds for the cause.
Students collected a total of $583 which was presented on  
November 14, 2013 to Presence Resurrection Medical Center  
President and CEO John Baird.

One in eight women will be diagnosed with breast cancer in their 
lifetime.  Breast cancer is the most commonly diagnosed cancer in 
women and is the second leading cause of death among women. 
The donation from the Resurrection Student Council to Presence 
Resurrection Medical Center was given to promote breast cancer 
diagnosis and treatment in the community.  As the Student Council 
members expressed in a letter to Mr. Baird, “many of the students 
and staff in our school have had moms, grandmothers, aunts, cousins, 
and friends affected by breast cancer.”  

Resurrection Students Support  
Breast Cancer Diagnosis and Treatment 

Student Giving 

The annual Northwest Side Hunger Walk took place on Sunday, 
September 29, 2013 and began and ended at Resurrection 
College Prep High School. The approximately four mile walk 
is an ecumenical effort by local churches and the community 
that started in 1985 in order to raise awareness and funds to 
reduce hunger in the community and throughout the world.  Over 
$5,000 was raised by the Northwest Side Hunger Walk and 
was donated to New Hope Community Food Pantry, Catholic 

been selected as the recipient of the funds in order to serve local, 
regional and international needs.   

New Hope Community Food Pantry serves families and 
individuals living in the northwest side Chicago neighborhoods 

Catholic Charities helps to meet the basic needs of low income 
people in the Chicagoland area and funds donated to Catholic 
Charities help to alleviate hunger on the regional level. Heifer 

provides livestock, seeds, trees and training worldwide with the 
mission to end hunger and poverty and to care for the earth and 
their work helps to alleviate hunger on an international level.

Key Club Supports  
Children’s Heart Foundation

Approximately one in every 100 children born will have a heart defect 
and the Children’s Heart Foundation works to fund the most promising 
research to advance the diagnosis, treatment and prevention of congenital 

Heart Foundation through fundraisers for the past few years and on 

hand from a family whose lives have been touched by congenital heart 
Carly Florine ’15,

Kayla Albanese ’14, Kelsey O’Brien ’15, Cecylia Rudel ’15, Melissa
Anderson ’14, Giahanna Martorano ’15 and Penny Serrano ’14 with 
Resurrection alumna Tina Larson ’06, Development Coordinator for the 
Children’s Heart Foundation and the family who shared their story.

Rory Cusack ’14, Lexie
Ippolito ’16, Katelyn Switzer ’15, Rachel Gotsch ’14, Shannon
Clark ’14, Melissa Anderson ’14 and Resurrection Medical 
Center President and CEO John Baird.

Northwest Side Hunger Walk

Resurrection students Caitlin Garrity ’15 and Lauren Brennan ’15
walked with classmates and neighbors from local schools and  
churches in support of the Northwest Side Hunger Walk on  
September 29, 2013.
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Student Giving 

Eight weeks after giving birth to her second child, Resurrection
alumnae Christy Anderson ’00 could only shake her head in 
disbelief after a school bus crashed into the front of the animal 

she founded in 2003.  Christy was in Chicago from her home 
in southern Illinois to meet with her staff at the Wright-Way 
Rescue animal adoption center on Touhy Avenue in Niles on 
October 2, 2013 when the bus accident sent her staff scurrying 

site.  While all of the people and animals in the facility were 
safe, Christy and her staff have been meeting the challenge of 

Christy Anderson worked with animals throughout her time 
as a student at Resurrection - she worked with horses at a 
stable in Morton Grove, she conducted dog training classes 
at Wright College and she was the youngest dog trainer for 
Petco.  After Resurrection Christy studied animal science 
and pre-law at Southern Illinois University in Carbondale 

homes for adoptable dogs and cats at the local animal control 

founded Wright-Way Rescue in 2003 while still in college 

the largest animal adoption program in the Midwest. Wright-

in 2013 before the October 2nd bus accident caused the 

area.

Resurrection College Prep High School students rallied to 
raise funds for Wright-Way Rescue. “There were so many 
students who were eager to help because Wright-Way is where 
they adopted their family pet,” said Resurrection Director 
of Development Alisa Martorano.  Resurrection students 

30, 2013.  Students who made a donation to Wright-Way 
Rescue had the option to wear Res Spirit Apparel on that 
Wednesday and the students quickly collected over $1,100.   

Wright-Way Rescue operates a 3.5 acre admissions and care 
facility in Murphysboro that has been renovated to provide 
state-of-the-art sheltering for animals awaiting homes.  Pets 
who are ready for adoption are then brought to the adoption 
center in Niles to take advantage of the larger population 

rural populations to urban ones to provide additional adoption 
opportunities.

Wright-Way is currently using a former veterinary clinic in Des 
Plaines as their Chicagoland base of operations and the board, 
staff and volunteers are working toward establishing a new 
home as they recover from the losses of the October accident. 
Wright-Way Rescue is currently hosting pet adoption events 
on weekends at PetSmart located at 5485 Touhy in Skokie.  

“People have come out of the wood work to support Wright-
Way,” said Christy Anderson “and we appreciate the support of 
the students at Resurrection.”  To learn more about Wright-Way 
Rescue’s pet adoptions and to support their recovery from the 
October accident, visit www.wrightwayanimalrescue.com.

Resurrection Alumna Christy Anderson ’00  
Accepts Donations for Wright-Way Rescue

Wright-Way Rescue Founder, Executive Director and Resurrection 
alumna Christy Anderson ’00 was presented with a check from  
Resurrection students Maggie Yarnold ’15 and Emily DePaolo ’15.

Amy Kavanagh ’17, Lauren Hartford ’17, Bridget Byrne ’17  
and Emily Mercado ’17 show off their Res Spirit Apparel worn in 
support of the Wright-Way Rescue fundraiser on October 30, 2013.
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Fall for Fashion Luncheon & Fashion Show - October 27, 2013

Thank you to all of our guests, 
models and sponsors who 

helped make the  
Fall for Fashion

Luncheon & Fashion Show  
a success!

Over 185 people attended 
the event and we raised 
approximately $10,000 

for Resurrection.  

Fashions were modeled from 
Dick Pond Athletics in Park 
Ridge, Natalie Boutique in 

Park Ridge and Robin Elliott 
Special Occasions in 

Morton Grove. 

Student model Sarah Ryan ’14

Parent models James and Kathy Kelly Flynn ’89

Student model Laura Talley ’16

Mother daughter models Tracy  
Crivlare and Morgan Crivlare ’17

Sportswear models Mary Beth Gerlach, Matilda Davis ’16
and Emily Toomey ’14

Student m odel  
Maddie Dineen ’14 

Fashion show guest Michelle Fiorito with student 
models Marie Fiorito ’15 and Natalie Thome ’15 

Gillian van Brenck ’17
and Cindy van Brenck 
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Upcoming Events 

Support Resurrection by purchasing 

Gift Cards
With the Resurrection Manna Gift Card Program you pay the 
face value of the card and Resurrection earns a percentage 
of each gift card purchased through the program.  Proceeds 
support the Sr. Mary Monica Hope Scholarship Program, which 

families.

Gift cards are available for Starbucks, iTunes, Target, Panera, 
Barnes & Noble, grocery stores, department stores, movie and 

entertainment venues, and many, many restaurants and stores.  
 See a complete list of gift cards available 

& download an order form at

www.reshs.org

Order cards by Friday and they will be available  
at Resurrection the following Wednesday. 

Thank you for supporting the Resurrection Manna Program!

Resurrection Theatre presents 
William Shakespeare’s 

at Resurrection College Prep High School’s 
 Little Theatre

Thursday, Friday & Saturday
March 20, 21, 22, 2014 at 7:00 pm

and Sunday,  
March 23, 2014 at 3:00 pm

Tickets - $5.00
Call 773.775.6616 Ext 110 for details.

Do you have tickets for sports, entertainment, theatre  
or music events that you can’t use? 

You will receive an automatic tax receipt for your donation 
and Resurrection College Prep High School receives 90% 
of the proceeds!

Resurrection College Prep High School? 

Purchase tickets on the Resurrection tix4cause site and 
Resurrection receives a portion of the ticket fees.

Visit www.reshs.org and click on the tix4cause icon on 
the bottom right hand side of our home page.  That will 
take you to the Resurrection tix4cause site and you can 
search for tickets for a wide variety of venues.

You can support  
Resurrection College Prep High 
School every time you go out!

Introducing the  
Resurrection College Prep High School

Spring Crafts Fair
Sunday, April 6, 2014

10:30 am to 4 pm 
Adult admission -  $5

Seniors & students - $2
Children under 10 - free

Join us for our Spring Craft Fair just in time  
for Easter, Mother’s Day and spring gardens.  

Shop at over 100 craft displays and vendors for  
unique hand crafted gifts, housewares, jewelry,  

accessories, food items and more!

Enjoy lunch in the cafeteria, browse and 
enjoy the afternoon at Resurrection.

Contact Carol Marchetti at cmarchetti@reshs.org or 
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Page TitleNews & Events 

The Resurrection Men’s Club hosted a Golf Outing on September 29, 2013 at Tam O’Shanter Golf Club in Niles.   
Parents, alumnae and friends of Resurrection enjoyed a beautiful morning on the green.

Saturday, January 11, 2014  
Class of 2018 Entrance Exam 

Friday, January 31, 2014 
Alumnae Career Day

at Resurrection 

Friday, February 14, 2014 

8 am - 3 pm at Resurrection 

Saturday, February 15, 2014 
Res Fest

Saturday, February 15, 2014 

at Res Fest

Tuesday, February 25, 2014 
Spring Adult Enrichment Course begins 

“A Nations Journey”
-  8:30 pm at Resurrection 

Sunday, March 2, 2014 
Wall of Honor Inductions  

Mass & Reception at Resurrection

Wednesday, March 19, 2014
Estate Planning Seminar

March 20 - 23, 2014 
Spring Play - Romeo & Juliet

Sunday matinee at 3 pm
in the Resurrection Little Theatre

Sunday, April 6, 2014 
Spring Craft Fair

10:30 am - 4 pm at Resurrection

Saturday, May 3, 2014

9 am at Resurrection 

Thursday, May 29, 2014

Calendar of Events

For more information about events, please call  773.775.6616 Ext 110 or visit  
www.reshs.org.

Men’s Club Vice President Greg  

Danine Juszynski ’86, Cary Rutherford Doherty ’86,
Patty McMorrow Dales ’86 and Stacy Boyle Heneghan ’86

Men’s Club member and Resurrection dad Jeff Larsen
Monica Nunez ’15, Letty and Nadia 

Alumnae out on the green - Back row 
starting from the left: Lynne Rooks 
Sanders ’86, Danine Juszynski ’86,
Kristin McInerney Dorgan ’85, Tina 
Fiore Knight ’86, Gina Lavorata-
O’Hehir ’86, Donna Rooks Clark 
’88, Maureen Riley Barnes ’86,
Tricia Moll ’86, Cary Rutherford 
Doherty ’86, Front row starting from 
the left: Stacy Boyle Heneghan ’86,
Patty McMorrow Dales ’86 and Linda
Carroll Young ’86.

Men’s Club Golf Outing  
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School News 

“The future belongs to those who believe in the beauty of their 
dreams” ~ Eleanor Roosevelt 
 
All-girls high schools provide greater leadership opportunities 
during a developmental time in life that is critical for young 
women.  The culture of an all-girls school allows girls to display 
their intelligence, take risks and develop confidence in their own 
areas of strength.  At Resurrection College Prep High School the 
importance of leadership development is central to the education of 
our students as they prepare for college, career and life.

English Department Chair Noreen Maluchnik, Science Department 
Chair Dawn Konow and Math teacher Ashley August accompanied 
thirty-one Resurrection students from all grade levels on a 
Leadership Quest Training Weekend at the YMCA Camp MacLean 
in Burlington, Wisconsin from November 8 to 10, 2013.  The 
weekend program was designed to develop and promote leadership 
skills among students who are already in leadership positions in 
clubs, student government, athletics and honor societies.  
 
Students participated in outdoor fitness challenges, including 
archery, rock wall climbing, ziplining, ropes courses and team 
building activities.  Students also had the opportunity to explore a 
variety of student-led projects to be undertaken at Resurrection and 
engaged in brainstorming about a project that will be spearheaded 
by the student leadership group.  For each potential project, students 
created a proposal to the Resurrection administration, determined 
directives to engage the student body, created a timeline for 
execution, specified final goals and created a method for feedback.  

Student leaders who attended the Leadership Quest weekend are 
encouraged to use the training as a springboard as they work within 
individual clubs, teams and activities and the group members will 
continue to cultivate their leadership skills.

Leadership Quest  

Aspiring Resurrection student writers come together a few 
times each month for the Writers Circle at Resurrection to 
learn about the writing process, to support each other and 
to share their ideas about writing.  Students have met with 
alumna and best-selling author Valya Dudycz Lupescu ’99 
each month since the beginning of the 2013-14 school year to 
learn from her experiences. Valya earned an MFA in Writing at 
the School of the Art Institute of Chicago and teaches, writes 
and facilitates workshops in Chicago.  Her historical novel 
The Silence of Trees was published in 2010 and she has also 
been published in various journals and is currently an Artist-
in-Residence at the historic Cliff Dwellers Club and at the 
Everleigh Club in Chicago. 

At a November meeting of the Writers Circle students had the 
opportunity to meet with Loretta Roach Nyhan ’88, co-author 
of the historical novel, I’ll Be Seeing You and author of a 
mysterious paranormal young adult thriller, The Witch Collector.  
During that session Loretta Nyhan shared information about her 
career and writing projects and Resurrection students had the 
opportunity to ask questions.  Students also talked about their 
projects, including students’ participation in National Novel 
Writing Month (NaNoWriMo), which is held each November 

with the goal of writing a 50,000-word novel in one month.  
Discussion at the session included the value of deadlines, 
the craft of writing, the importance of making time to write 
each day and the determination needed for writers.  Alumnae 
writers who are interested in mentoring Resurrection students, 
please contact Kathleen Heneghan at kheneghan@reshs.org or 
773.775.6616 Ext 125.

Alumnae Authors Mentor Writers Circle 

Loretta Roach Nyhan ’88 with Laura Romano ’17 and Nicole Gulino ’16

Bianca Nowak ’15, Kayla Albanese ’14, Allison Passaneau ’14, 
and Erin Behland ’15 at the Leadership Quest weekend.

67736.indd   15 12/9/13   9:18 AM
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Alumnae

Virginia Kushemba Karlowicz ’40

Arlene Marie Bellinger ’59

Bernadette Guenther Lyons ’40
Sister of Dorothy Guenther Agosto ’41, 
and the late Florence Guenther Heimerl 
’38, and  aunt of Mary Jane Agosto 
Clausen ’64, Nancy Agosto McComb ’68

Darlene Lucary ’67

Family Members of Alumnae and 
Resurrection Staff 

Joseph Blaski
Brother of Sister Stephanie Blaszczynski, 
C.R. ’55, uncle of Dotty Blaszczynski 
Dose ’65 

Henry Ciecko
Father of Gracemarie Cieko ’66 and 
Georgine Ciecko Marquardt ’75

Rose Cirone
Grandmother of Kristi Cirone ’05

Patricia Cleary
Aunt of Emily Browne ’17 and Morgan 
Browne ’15

Albert Dal Porto
Father of Carolyn Dal Porto Thomas 
’79 and Barbara Dal Porto Olson ’81

Robert Daul
Grandfather of Kristin Daul ’05 and 
Mary Daul ’09

Maria Domenilli
Aunt of Tiffany Domenilli ’15

Shirley Fischer
Mother-in-law of Marge Mahoney 
Fischer ’71, grandmother of Anita 
Fischer ’00, Kathryn Fischer ’01 and 
Deidre Fischer ’03

James Frale
Uncle of Rebecca Frale ’09

Michael Garrity
Uncle of Caitlin Garrity ’15 and 
Veronica Garrity ’08

Joseph Gill
Grandfather of Faith Gill ’17

Irena Grundas
Grandmother of Elisabeth Kern ’17

Nancy Herling
Mother of Jamie Herling ’06

Marty Klamarski
Uncle of Allison Liesz ’16

Diane Klocek
Sister of Patricia Klocek Sutter ’67 and 
Christine Klocek Ehrhard ’68 

Shirley Laino
Mother of Diane Laino DiSandro ’74, 
grandmother of Laura Mineo ’04 and 
Jennifer Mineo ’00

Antionette Matys
Aunt of Marie Matys Rakoczy ’71

Henry Ochab
Father of Peggy Ochab Shannon ’66

Elizabeth Plodzien 
Mother of Resurrection Coach Carol 
Plodzien

Eugene Panattoni
Husband of former Resurrection Library 
staff Rosemarie Panattoni, father of 
Kathleen Panattoni Meade ’89 and 
Tracy Panattoni Nelson ’91

Mario Ricchio
Father of Nicole Ricchio ’99, brother of 
Fran Ricchio Bianchini ’76 and uncle of 
Francesca Bianchini ’11

Dorothy Sobczak
Mother of Carol Sobczak ’64, Donna 
Sobczak ’66 and Lois Sobczak Lipinski ’68

Eugene Slezewski
Father of Paula Slezewski Cychosz ’93 
and cousin of Kimberly Molley ’90

Gene Sowa
Father of Sharon Sowa Erickson ’72

Joan Witek
Sister of Resurrection bus driver Joe Bialko

Theresa Zajac
Grandmother of Michelle McGlinn ’13 
and Noelle McGlinn ’17

All are welcome to attend the

Estate Planning Seminar 
Wednesday, March 19, 2014 

Resurrection alumnae, parents and friends are invited to learn how sound estate planning can help you save on taxes when 
selling stock or real estate, plan a will, evaluate life insurance needs, avoid probate, increase lifetime income, avoid needless 

medical expenses, plan charitable giving, and help you plan for the future needs of you and your family.  

Contact Alisa Martorano at amartorano@reshs.org or 773.775.6616 Ext 142 to reserve your space.



Upcoming Events 

7th Grade
Bandit for a Day

7th grade girls are welcome to a special group 
shadow day on Friday, February 14, 2014.

Advance registration is required at
www.reshs.org.

Jr. Bandit Athletics 

Volleyball Tournaments
7th Grade Girls - Saturday, March 1, 2014 
8th Grade Girls - Saturday, March 8, 2014

Summer Athletic Camps
Girls - Grades 4-12
June & July, 2014 

Basketball: Skills Camp; Shooting Camp; Position SkillsCamp;

Volleyball: Skills Camp; Setter’s Camp; Defense & Passing Camp; 

Softball: Pitchers & Catchers Camp; Softball Positional Camp;  
Lacrosse Camp; Soccer Camp; Golf Skills Camp;  

Running Camp; and Tennis Camp.
1 & 2 week camps available.

For more information about camps or to register for the Volleyball
Tournaments, please contact Athletic Director Katie Wachtel 

at kwachtel@reshs.org 773.775.6616 Ext 134 or visit

www.reshs.org.

Get Involved!
Alumnae, parents and community members are  

always welcome to get involved at Resurrection.   

Here are some ways to get involved now:

• Participate in the Alumnae Career Day - January 30, 2014. 

• Volunteer at Res Fest - February 15, 2014 or at the 

professional services for Res Fest.

• Purchase a 
Manna Program or entertainment tickets via tix4cause. 

athletic game, alumnae event, Alumnae Association meeting, 
Parents Club or Men’s Club meeting or other event at Res. 

• Participate in the Alumnae Class Captain Program. 

• Plan your class reunion, assist on the planning committee, 
or attend as a guest.

• Sponsor a scholarship. 

• Contribute to the Sr. Mary Monica HOPE Scholarship.

• Be a mentor in the Practicum Program, or be a guest 
speaker in a Resurrection class or event. 

• Contribute to the annual appeal. 

accomplishments. Please notify us of any change of  
address or e-mail changes. 

To participate in any alumnae events or to make a donation, 
please contact Director of Development Alisa Martorano at 
amartorano@reshs.org  

To volunteer or contribute to an event, please contact 
Special Events Coordinator Carol Marchetti at cmarchetti@
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I am interested in participating in:

News for publication:_____________________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________________________________

Fax:  Alisa Martorano at 773.775.0611 E-Mail: amartorano@reshs.org or update online at www.reshs.org. 

PLEASE PRINT
Indicate interest in upcoming events or let your friends know what you’ve been doing. 

_______________________

Send in your Alumnae Update Information

We send one copy of the Resonance to each household.   
Parents, if your daughter has moved, please ask her to let us know her current address.   

Do you want to receive e-newsletters, provide a change of address or stay in touch with classmates?
Submit your update today!  Submit the form below or e-mail amartorano@reshs.org or online at www.reshs.org.

$20,000 Grand Prize
$2,500 Seller’s Prize
Ticket price is $100

Only 500 tickets sold!

Drawing will be held on
Saturday, February 15th at Res Fest 2014!

7500 W. Talcott Avenue, Chicago, IL

Winner need not be present to win!

Gather your friends and split the ticket price and the prize!
Purchase form can be found at www.reshs.org or call Carol Marchetti at 773.775.6616 Ext 112.
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www.reshs.org

Resurrection 
Chicago, IL 60631

Connect with us on Facebook
facebook.com/reshs.chicago

Follow us on Twitter
ResurrectionHS

Network with us on LinkedIn

You Can Make a Difference 

Help ensure that young women and their families achieve their goal of an exceptional Catholic Christian education.  Your investment 
in a Resurrection student will pay dividends for years to come.  Every donor and every dollar play a vital role in making a difference for 
our students and our school.  Please support the Resurrection College Prep High School Annual Fund. 
Pledge your support today by using the enclosed envelope or visit our website at RESHS.ORG. 




